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BACKGROUND:

The CRTC approved the current version of the Canadian Central Office Code (NXX) Assignment Guidelines on 25 October 2000.  The CRTC has subsequently approved changes made to portions of the Guidelines as identified in the following TIF Reports:

· CNRE022A – Rate Centre or Exchange Area Changes for Previously Assigned NXXs – Section 6 (Decision 2002-15 – 13 Mar 2002)

· CNRE023B – Treatment of NXXs of Code Holders that Discontinue Service  – Appendix H (Decision 2002-36 – 22 Apr 2002)

· CNRE025A – Treatment of NXXs of Code Holders that Discontinue Service – Section 11 (Decision 2002-39 – 10 Jul 2002)

In addition, the CSCN has forwarded TIF Report CNRE026A titled “CSCN TIF 41 Report re: Treatment of NXXs of Code Holders that Discontinue Service” to the CISC and CRTC for consideration.  TIF Report 26 recommends changes to Section 6 “Responsibilities of Code Applicants and Code Holders”.

The Guidelines Maintenance Standing Committee (GMSC) has recently completed a review of the changes that the Industry Numbering Committee (INC) made to its Central Office Code (NXX) Assignment Guidelines (INC-95-0407-008) between July 1999 (INC 44) and March 2002 (INC 62) and has made appropriate changes to the Canadian Central Office Code (NXX) Assignment Guidelines.  In addition, the GMSC has updated and modified the Canadian Guideline to address:

· Protected CO Codes

· Plant Test Codes

· Code Reclamation

· Updated references from RDBS and BRIDS to BIRRDS

· Updated references from COCUS to NRUF and made appropriate references to the Canadian Numbering Resource Utilization Forecast (C-NRUF) Guideline.

These changes have been made to reflect the current telecommunications industry and regulatory environment as well as recognizing the new Canadian Numbering Resource Utilization Forecast (C-NRUF) Guideline.

The GMSC recently requested TelcordiaTM Routing Administration (TRA) to review the Canadian Central Office Code (NXX) Assignment Guidelines for all references to Telcordia databases and products to ensure their copyrights and trademarks are correctly reflected. 

At a CSCN Emergency Conference Call held 10 October 2002, the CSCN agreed to recommend that the attached revised Canadian Central Office Code (NXX) Assignment Guidelines be adopted for application in Canada.

RECOMMENDATIONS:

It is recommended that the CISC Steering Committee and CRTC approve the attached revised Canadian Central Office Code (NXX) Assignment Guidelines for use in Canada.

ATTACHMENTS:

10 October 2002 – Canadian Central Office Code (NXX) Assignment Guidelines (including associated forms and appendices)

